EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Minutes
October 2, 2023
1:30-3p.m.
106 Main Library

Attendees: Claire Stewart (Chair), Chris Wiley (Vice-Chair), Amy Fry, MJ Han, Kirstin Johnson, Nancy O’Brien, Ellen Swain (recording), Kelli Trei, and Sarah Williams.

Invited Attendees:  Victor Jones and Mary Laskowski. 

Public Session:
1. Question Time: 
Claire will distribute the Academic Program Review document for Library-wide review and comment. The Library will send campus a status report. No questions.

Closed Session:
1. 1:45-2:15 p.m. Diversity Committee Charge Discussion -Victor Jones
Victor provided an overview of his report concerning a newly designed DEIA committee. After discussion and contemplation, he proposes a CAPT-like structure, with working groups in six areas:  collections, outreach and engagement, recruitment and retention, research and scholarship, training and development, and accessibility. Membership would include relevant ex officios and volunteers. 

EC discussed issues including:  the difficulty of securing committee volunteers; the overlap of existing committee work; and the relationship between the DEIA Committee and existing library committees. EC suggested that DEIA working groups could serve as resources for existing committees through information gathering, publicizing issues and projects, and supporting committee DEIA work. Existing chairs of committees (or their designees) from working group areas could also serve on the DEIA Committee. 

Claire suggested that the Committee could establish working groups in stages. Victor will continue to work on the charge and seek feedback from groups in the Library. As the committee develops and evolves, Victor can revise the charge. 

1. Approve minutes- September 25, 2023 
The September 25, 2023, minutes were approved with corrections upon a motion from Kelli Trei and seconded by Sarah Williams.

1. Discussion of Revisions to Library Documentation on Specialized Faculty
Claire requested that library committees review and/or revise their charges and documents in relation to specialized faculty integration by an October 1st deadline. Since EC has received only one response to date, she will ask Christina Bonse to contact committee chairs to determine their progress. (The Library committee website needs current chair information.) Claire shared the Provost’s email and document attachments with proposed updates to Provost Communications #25 and #26. She asks FRC and PTAC to review and provide comments and/or endorsement.

1. Question Time
No questions. EC asked Claire how EC could be most helpful in assisting with her work. 
Claire discussed a strong need to streamline meetings and carve out more time to conduct all her work, including tours, meetings, and visits with units, Divisions, and individual faculty and staff. 

1. Discuss Academic Program Review
Claire will solicit comments concerning the Academic Program Review document from Library faculty and staff.

1. Discuss EC Meeting Frequency
Claire suggested that EC meet less frequently as the time commitment for three in person meetings per month is onerous. EC discussed meeting twice per month. This change would impact LSSC and LCAP and AULs monthly visits as they require a good portion of time at meetings. In addition, EC open sessions could meet once per month, as attendance is low. EC will raise this matter at an open session for discussion.


Meeting adjourned at 3p.m.
